

Our Ref: fA35395

14 October 2022

The Honourable Alanna Clohesy MLC President of the Legislative Council Parliament House GPO Box A11 PERTH WA 6837

By email: President@parliament.wa.qov.au

Dear President

TABLING OF GOVERNOR'S ESTABLISHMENT ANNUAL REPORT

I write to update my correspondence dated 1 September 2022 regarding audit opinion delays which were expected to delay until 15 November 2022 the tabling in Parliament of the Governor's Establishment's 2021-22 Annual Report.

The Governor's Establishment has been notified of additional delays in the finalisation of the audit opinion, with the 2021-22 Annual Report not expected to be tabled before 1 December 2022, the last sitting day scheduled for this year.

As a result, in accordance with modified section 65(1) in Schedule 2 of the Financial Management Act 2006, I advise that the annual report will be available for tabling by 30 January 2023.

Yours sincerely

Simon Kennedy A/Official Secretary

Sue lenned

RECEIVED: Via email PRESIDENT OF THE LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

Date: 17/10/2002 Ref No. PR 0859